Cape View School Advisory Council Meeting December 14, 2022

Vision Statement: All Cape View stakeholders will work to cultivate a safe and welcoming environment, by providing a positive, cohesive, and engaging atmosphere.



 Welcome / Review Minutes from 11/30/22 Meeting 	Thornton
 School Improvement Plan Students with Disabilities – Needs Students with Disabilities – Action Steps 	Thornton
 Youth Truth Student Survey & Implementation Questions Holiday Shop & Generous B.P. and Community (Thank You) 	Keane
Input (Open Forum)	Thornton
 Next Meeting: January 18th @ 3:15 / Adjournment 	Thornton

Mission Statement:

Cape View teachers will focus on intentional planning to provide standards-aligned instruction, using high quality materials and resources with fidelity to meet the academic needs of all students.

Cape View SAC Meeting Sign In Sheet December 14, 2022

SAC Minutes - December 14, 2022

Our School Vision & Mission

Mission Statement: Cape View teachers will focus on intentional planning to provide standardsaligned instruction, using high quality materials and resources with fidelity to meet the academic needs of all students.

Vision Statement: All Cape View stakeholders will work to cultivate a safe and welcoming environment, by providing a positive, cohesive and engaging atmosphere.

Attendance

Sharon Thorton, Pam Dodd, Jill Keane, Michelle Wedel, Molly Callahan, Katy Foster, Charity Branstetter and Robin Berry

Prior SAC meeting Minutes Review & Approval

Mrs. Berry motioned to approve the minutes of the November 30, 2022 meeting, and Mrs. Branstetter seconded the motion.

Thornton – School Improvement Plan ESSA Subgroup Students with Disabilities (SWD)

Thornton reviewed the measurable outcome, students with disabilities will increase their Federal Index percentage for ELA by four percentage points, 41% to 45%; this will be tracked by STAR Early Literacy (Renaissance Reports) VPK through first grade and STAR Reading will be used for 2nd grade. These reports will offer baseline data that allows teachers and administration to monitor student achievement and growth, literacy proficiency, over the course of the school year. Also, individual subgroup data will be monitored via iReady report group/subgroup (SWD); students in VE self-contained and ESE 1st and 2nd grades will be monitored by Lexia data.

Keane – Youth Truth Survey

Keane shared that the Youth Truth Student Survey will be given January 3rd – January 27th; Mrs. Castaldo, media specialist, will spearhead this endeavor. Keane added that parents have the right to have their child opt out of the survey. Also, Keane shared examples from the Yout5h Truth Survey so that SAC members got a feels for the types of questions being asked. She shared that the survey asks questions about students' overall school experience and the survey takes on average about 15 minutes to complete, additional topic modules add about five minutes each to the survey length and these are limited to two. Mrs. Keane shared that she will receive Youth Truth Survey comprehensive reports, along with indexed qualitative comments.

Wedel – Student Holiday Shop

Wedel shared that all students can shop for a gift to give to a friend/family member. Mrs. Keane added the school community is a huge part of the holiday season for our families in need. She shared St. David's Church donated \$1K in gift cards and Riverside Church donated \$1.3K in gift cards. Mrs. Keane's tennis club donates gifts and gift cards as well.

Mrs. Branstetter added that more tables are needed for the Holiday Shop and Thornton and Keane offered suggestions as to where to locate these for the Holiday Shop.

Input (Open Forum):

Ms. Callahan asked that a Reading and Math Spotlight be offered on Class Dojo. She shared that some parents have shared with her that they do not see all information that is posted on Class Dojo; Mrs. Dodd shared that the parent must select school feed to see all Dojo posts. Ms. Callahan also asked that Class Dojo be shared in a school publication to remind parents that this social media platform offers a plethora of school information.

Mrs. Dodd shared that a full-week of literacy activities have been planned for the last full week of January; this week includes a Cookie Monster visit, too.

Thornton shared the next meeting will be January 18 at 3:15.

The meeting adjourned at 3:48.